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August 2019 

Moose Lodge 452 
Chapter 2121 

Woodward, Oklahoma 452, Loyal Order Of Moose 

Hours of Operation 
Social Quarters 

Monday - Saturday  
5:00 PM - 2:00 AM 

Kitchen 
See Calendar 

Phone 
(580) 256-6969 

Meetings 
LOOM 

1st and 3rd Mondays 8:00 P 
 

Moose Legion 
1st Friday Meal 7:00 P 

Meeting 8:00 P 

 

Joint 
2nd Monday 7:00 P 

 

WOTM 
1st and 3rd Mondays 7:30 P 

Woodward Lodge Ritual Team Places 
   This year at the Moose International 
Convention in Las Vegas both the 
Lodge Ritual and Moose Legion Ritual 
Competitions were held. The Wood-
ward Lodge Team once again did very 
well placing second overall.  
   In addition to the Team performance 
individual member of the team placed 
for their parts of the ritual. Congratula-
tions to JC Patton First Place as Lodge 
Governor, Trever Hepner First Place 
as Sergeant at Arms, Roger Turner 
Second Place as Orator and Don 
Parella Third Place as Past Governor. 
   The Sooner Moose Legion Ritual 
Team also competed and congratula-
tions to Trever Hepner for First place in 
the part of Orator. 
   So the next time you are at the lodg-

es and see any members of the team 
please take a moment and express 
your appreciation for their dedications 

to the Ritual. 
   On a somber note the future of 
Lodge Ritual Competitions is still up in 
the air. The Moose Legion Competi-
tions will definitely continue though. 

   This year the Annual 
Smokin’ Bar-B-Q Com-
petition has been moved 
back to the fall. The 
event will be held Sep-
tember 20th and 21st. 
This is an open to the 
public event both the 
competition and watch-
ing the competition. So 
invite your friends. 
   We are making some 
changes to this year’s 
competition. First Friday Night will fea-
ture a steak competition. Anyone may 
participate in this competition whether 
you are competing Saturday or not. We 
hope this bring some more participants 
in since does not require a lot of cook-
ing space. Basically, your entry fee will 
include two steaks for you to cook. On-
ly one steak will need to be turned in. 
The Lodge will provide the meat for the 
steak competition and participants will 
select their steaks by random draw. 
We have not finalized the entry fee just 

yet, but it will likely be 
$20 - $30. 
   Saturday’s competi-
tion will be the stand-
ard four meat, chicken, 
ribs, pork butt and bris-
ket. The same as last 
year a bean competi-
tion will also take 
place. Entry fee for the 
Main event will be $60 
with a $10 additional 
entry fee for beans. 

Note teams are responsible for provid-
ing their own meats. Check in for 
meats will begin on Friday at noon.  
   The second change we are making 
this year is we will be selling rib plates 
on Friday night and during the day Sat-
urday. So stop by grab a bite to eat 
and enjoy an adult beverage and do 
not forget to invite a guest. 
  We are also looking for sponsors for 
the event. So if you know someone or 

(Continued on page 4) 

Smokin’ Bar-B-Q Coming in September 
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Moose Legion Update 

   Summer is coming to a close. I 
hope everyone has enjoyed vaca-
tions. I know many of you are begin-
ning to prepare for the new school 
year. Remember after shopping for 
school supplies or school clothes the 
Lodge Social Quarters is a great 
place to take a break from the stress. 
I have also found that a cold adult 
beverage before entering the store 
can be helpful. 

   August is typically a slow time at 
the lodge with the summers last va-
cations wrapping up. So please if 
you have a chance stop by the lodge 
and say hello. 

   Many members of the both Boards 
of Officers will be attending the Okla-
homa Southern Kansas Moose As-
sociation Annual Conference in Dun-
can  august 15-18. This will be an 
opportunity for them to see friends 
from across the association and 
share ideas for events and activities 
to conduct at the lodge. 

   We are currently working on plans 
for activities once the school year 
starts. As usual most of the sports 
leagues will start back up in Septem-
ber. We have also moved the Smok-
in’ Bar-B-Q Competition back to Sep-
tember. Along with Monday Night 

Meals starting back up we are look-
ing at providing other meals and food 
options during the week and week-
end. If you have any thoughts or ide-
as on this please let us know. 

   June, July and August are also 
slow months for membership and we 
are down 34 members since May 1st. 
The coming of fall I hope will reverse 
this, as more members starting com-
ing out to the lodge more often. 
Membership is one of the most im-
portant factors to the success of the 
lodge and the bottom line is we need  
members now. The responsibility to 
sign new members or encourage 
current members to renew their dues 
belongs to all of us. It is rather simple 
to invite a friend out to the lodge and 
ask them to join if you have signed 
someone up call them and encour-
age them to pay their dues. I know 
many of you are not fully aware of 
what the Moose does both locally 
and regionally and internationally. So 
if you would like to know more stop 
by an orientation the 4th Monday  of 
the month at about 7:30 PM. Cannot 
make it on a Monday night, just ask 
one of the officers the next time you 

(Continued on page 4) 

Women of the Moose   
Board of Officers 2018 - 2019 

Senior Regent Tina Howard 

Junior Regent Teresa Pierce 

Junior Graduate 
Regent 

Kelli Tindell 

Secretary/  
Treasurer 

Trish Parella 

Recorder Carol Harris 

Loyal Order of the Moose 
Board of Officers 2018 - 2019 

Governor Don Parella 

Junior Governor Steve Stewart 

Prelate John McVicker 

Treasurer Nick Shrout 

Jr Past Governor Roger Turner 

Administrator Bruce Snider 

Trustee Steve Hudson 

Trustee Darren Tindell 

Trustee Eric St. John 

The Guide is a monthly         
publication of: 

Woodward Moose Lodge #452 
3702 1st Street 

Woodward, Oklahoma 73801 
 For the benefit of the members 

of Woodward Moose Lodge #452 
and Woodward Women of the 

Moose Chapter #2121  

Hello Moose Legionnaires 

   The month of August is still hot and 
the lodge still has cold beverages. 
Kids will soon be headed back to 
their classrooms and the local pool 
will close.  
   Our children at Mooseheart will 
start their year of school as well. 
Thanks to you, our children can en-
joy a new school and school clothes 
for their school year. It is because 
you pay your dues. No big speeches, 
no lengthy reasons, it's just because 

you part your 
dues. That is all. 
Your lodge 
needs help as 
well and you can 
help just by 
showing up. It 
could be a girls 
night out, a date 
night or just to simply get out of the 
house.  
 

Trever Hepner  
Sooner Moose Legion Vice President 
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Mooseheart’s Veterans’ Walk 
 
 

 
 

  
 

Questions? Call us at (630)906-3601 

While the "receiving" is good, 
 
 
 

The “giving" is even beƩer. 

 

Social Quarters Dress Code 
No clothing with obscene, profane 
or offensive language or art. 
Men 
No tank tops, sleeveless or muscle 
shirts, cut off shorts or shirts, boxer 
(worn as outside clothing) or 
lounge (pajama) pants. 
Women 
No tube tops, halter tops, crop 
tops, sports bra (worn as outside 
clothing) cut off shorts, boxer (worn 
as outside clothing) or lounge 
(pajama) pants. 
 
Note: if any article of clothing not spe-
cifically mentioned above is deemed 

inappropriate by the House Committee, 
you may be asked to cover it and/or 

ask not to wear it again 

 

Go Green 
You can now receive the newslet-

ter by email. Simply email 
lodge452@okmoose.org with 

your request from the email ad-
dress you would like to receive it 

on. 

Sickness and  

Distress 
If you become aware of sick-
ness or death of one of our 

members or  member’s fami-
ly Please notify Prelate John 
McVicker or Junior Regent 
Teresa Pierce or call the 

Lodge office 580 256-6969. 
This way we too may pay our 

respects. 

Lodge and Chapter   
Prayers 

Please pray for our ill:  Annie 
Kornelle, Jacklyn Pierce, 

Melissa Stickton, Ray Myers, 
John Lyon, Deb Meyer, Kristy 
Snider, Debbie Steward, Terri 

Priest, Doyt Simmons, Bob 
Head, Cokie Kifer, Vernon 

Choate, Carol Parker, Boots 
Steward, Jake Beauchamp, 

Alice Modena, Lee Lyon, and 
Caston Steward 

 

STOP: Before you trash it! 
The Women of the Moose are collecting 
these items to help our Moose Charities 

Program. It’s free, to all of our Co-workers 
and LOOM members. 

Box Tops for Education 
Emblem is next to the bar code, we need the bar 
code and emblem.  

Coke Rewards 
Coke Product Bottle caps, inside 12 and 24 pack 
cases, # and letters codes 

Labels for Education 
Bar Code  

Bring to the lodge or give to one of the 
Board of Officers. Please Help! 

Renew Your  
Membership Today!  

Our Neighbors in need, Our 235 
Children at Mooseheart and 

Our  
250 Seniors at Moosehaven 

need Our Support. 
If Not US then Who!!! 

LIKE US ON  

 
 
 
 
 

 
Woodward Moose Lodge #452 

Women of the Moose Chapter 2121 

Go to www.mooseintl.org 

For a complete list and details of 
your Member Benefits 

Upcoming Events 

 
 

 Moose Legion Gathering 
August 2nd 

Meal 7 PM Meeting 8 PM 

 
 

 

 
Trivia Night 
August 3rd 

8:00 PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Oklahoma Southern Kansas 
Moose Association Annual 

Conference 
Duncan Lodge #2202 
August 16, 17 and 18 

 

Woodward Lodge #452 
 and Chapter #2121 

wish to express our deepest 
sympathy to the Cornejo Family  

and Friends  on the loss of a 
loved one. 

Woodward Lodge #452 
 and Chapter #2121 

wish to express our deepest 
sympathy to the Family and 
Friends of Lyman Wolgamat 

on his passing. 
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Hello Everyone! 
   Summer is in full swing. I hope 
everyone is staying cool and having 
a great time!  Remember the Lodge 
is open each night. I attended 
WOTM training in Enid and will be 
learning more and coming back with 
lots of info for upcoming months. 
Hope to see everyone. 
 

Tina Howard 
Senior Regent 
580-334-3475 

are in the social quarters. We will be more 
than happy tto explain all we can. 

   So, if you have any things you would like 
us to try see an officer or email 
lodge452@okmoose.org 

Fraternally, 
Don Parella 
ww452@att.net 

Governor (Continued from page 2) 

a business that may be interested in sponsoring this 
event please let us know. 
   If you would like additional information you may call 
the Lodge at 580 256-6969 after 5:00 PM. You may al-
so stop by the lodge for information and registration 
forms. Information and registration form are posted on 
the Lodge Bulletin Board. 

Bar-B-Q  (Continued from page 1) 



Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1 

Cards 

  

2 Moose Legion 
Meal  

7:00 PM 
Gathering 8:00PM 

 
Blind Draw  
Darts 9 PM 

3      Trivia 
Night 

Blind Draw 
 Pitch 8P 
Pool 8P 

2-HOTT Training 
Woodward 

4     
2-HOTT Training 

Woodward 

5  

WOTM Activity Night  
7:30 PM 

 
Officers 7:30PM  

LOOM  8 PM 
 

6  

Pool   

7  
Blind Draw 

Darts  
 

 
 

8 
Cards 

 
 

9 

 

Blind Draw Darts 
Darts 9 PM 

 

 
 

10 
Blind Draw Pitch 

Pool 8P 

11 
  

12  
Joint 7 PM LOOM  

WOTM  BOO 7:30 P 
 

13 
 

Pool   

14 

Blind Draw 
Darts  

   

15 

 

Cards 

16  

Blind Draw  
Darts 9 PM 

 
 

17 
Blind Draw Pitch 

Pool 8P 

18    19  

 
WOTM Activity Night  

7:30 PM 
 

LOOM Officers 
7:30PM  

LOOM  8 PM 
  

20 
Pool   

  

21 
 

Blind Draw 
Darts  

22 
Cards 

23  

Blind Draw  
Darts 9 PM 

 

 

24  
 

Blind Draw 
   Pitch 8P 

Pool 

 
 

25 
 

26 
 

 

27 
Pool   

  

28 
 
 

Blind Draw 
Darts  

29 
Cards 

30 
Blind Draw  
Darts 9 PM 

 

31 
Blind Draw 
   Pitch 8P 

Pool 

 
 

OSKMA Duncan Lodge #2202 

OSKMA Duncan 
Lodge #2202 
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Admission to the Lodge 

All members of Loyal Order of the 
Moose in good standing and their 
qualified guests. 

Qualified Guests 

 Member in good standing of 
Women of the Moose. 

 The spouse of a member in good 
standing. 

 A prospective member accompa-
nied by his/her sponsor.         
Prospective  members must be 

properly signed in, cannot make 
purchases and their third visit 
must be to attend an orientation 
or enrollment. 

 All guest must leave with     
member signing them in. 

 Only LOOM and WOTM mem-
bers may make purchases. 

 Former members may be a 
guest. 

Paying Your Dues 

When you receive your renewal      
complete form and return immediately 
with check or money order to Moose 

International. Write your ID# and Lodge 
452(for men) Chapter 2121(for women) 

in memo Area. Mail to: 
Moose International 

Dues processing Center 
PO Box 88065 

Chicago, IL 60680-1065 
 

Pay online at www.mooseintl.org Click 
Pay Dues enter ID# and follow the   

directions 


